
Yacht Talk 
Richland Yacht Club 

June 2022 
Inside this issue 

Officer Reports 

Commodore ............................ 1 

Vice Commodore .................... 3 

Past Commodore .................... 3 

Rental Coordinator ................. 2 

Building Coordinator ...............  

Treasurer ................................. 2 

Dock Captain ...........................  

Rear Commodore .................... 3 

Membership Meeting Agenda .... 2 

Monthly Calendar ....................... 7 

RYC Out and About .....................  

Commodore Report  Obie Amacker 

I would love to say that the boating season is in full swing, but the 
weather has not been totally conducive to a great deal of time on the 
water.  June will provide the opportunity to attend a couple of annual 
RYC functions that are truly a sign summer is approaching.  The annual 
Margaritaville Dock Party and Father’s Day brunch are a couple of 
functions to put on the calendar.  Rear Commodore Allie McGinnis has 
been planning a summer full of events. The annual Beach Party which 
has been a sold-out event for years, will be held in July.   
 
The increased activity around the Club also brings about situations/
activities that need to be addressed to hopefully preclude continued 
occurrences.  I am sure I sound like a broken record, but garbage 
coming up from the docks continues to be deposited in the deck 
containers rather than being carried out to the dumpsters.  Please 
remember it is your club and we all need to help keep it up.  Propping 
the gates open also continues to be a common occurrence.  Security is 
everyone’s responsibility.  If you see someone leaving a gate open, say 
something.  We need to curb the practice as it can be a real security 
issue.  
 
Have fun and safe boating. 

November 2018 



June General  
Membership Meeting  
Tuesday,  June 7, 2022 

Pledge of Allegiance  7:00 pm 

Call to Order  Obie Amacker 

Membership Actions  Bruce Carlisle 

Minutes of Previous Meeting  Rose Gray 

Commodore’s Message  Obie Amacker 

Officers’ Reports  

 Treasurer  Doug Larsen 

 Vice Commodore  Bruce Carlisle 

 Rear Commodore  Allie McGinnis 

 Dock Captain  Bryan Bobbett 

 Past Commodore  Gary Scofield 

 Recording Secretary  Rose Gray 

 Corresponding Secretary  Heather Devries 

 Building Coordinator  Brent Shindehite 

 Rental Coordinator  Sandy Sanders 

Old Business  Obie Amacker 
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Treasurer Report  Doug Larsen 
The Richland Yacht Club continues to remain in a strong financial position with revenues adequate 
to our planned expenses.  Electric billings for the remainder of the year are the only scheduled 
billings left for 2022.  Thanks to all those that have paid their invoices on time.  
 
As a reminder, if you are moving make sure we get notified of your new contact information.  At 
least a couple of times each year we find ourselves chasing old expired contact information includ-
ing e-mail addresses.  
 
I will be in town intermittently between June 18 to mid-September.  If you need reimbursements, 
do not place receipts in my box.  Please scan or photo the receipt and a brief description then send 
it to my email so the club can process the expense. 
 
See you on the water in August and September (in British Columbia). 

Rental Coordinator Sandy Sanders 

This is a reminder that our clubhouse is available for rent and 
is a great facility for events. If you've been a member for at 
least one year, you are able to rent it  
exclusively for a small fee.  Since we allow just one weekend 
night rental per month during the boating season the dates fill 
up fast, so if you're thinking about  
securing the clubhouse for your event, you should proba-
bly get it on the calendar soon. Your rental gives you full ac-
cess to the kitchen, patio and barbeques.   
 
For more information regarding policies and blackout dates, 
visit our website, http://www.richlandyachtclub.net. Go to 
"Members" then to "Standing Rules".   
If you want to check available dates or have questions 
about renting, call or text me at 509-948-8832 (Sandy) or 
email to Rental@richlandyachtclub.net. 
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http://www.richlandyachtclub.net/
mailto:Rental@richlandyachtclub.net
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A big shout out to those who participated in our May work party.  Hope Johnson, Jan Jensen, Janice, 
Tom and Bradley Beck, and Allen & Cheryl Olberding helped clean all the clubhouse windows, ice 
machine and the patio BBQ area.  Lee Celski, Cleve Mooers, and Wayne Penttila replaced all the dock 
flags.  If I missed anyone, I am sorry, we really appreciated all the helping hands which made for a 
busy afternoon. Thank all of you for your contribution to our club.  Unfortunately the efforts to clean 
and restore the club’s BBQs discovered extensive rust and damage that truly indicates end of life on 
the units we have.  Good news is replacements are available and on their way.  In the interim gas is 
secured until the new units arrive as they are no longer safe to use.  Plan your patio dining around 
kitchen equipment. 

Don & Jan Harlow are resigning from the Club in good standing and Li & Leanne Stephens are return-
ing.  Both memberships will be addressed in our June General Membership Meeting. 

2022 Richland Yacht Club - Event Calendar 

Date Event Hosts 

June 11, 2022 Margaritaville Obie Amacker 

June 19, 2022 Father's Day Brunch Richland Yacht Club 

July 16, 2022 RYC Beach Party Carlisle 

August 20, 2022 Dock Crawl Richland Yacht Club 

September 10, 2022 Block Party Richland Yacht Club 

November 12, 2022 Chilly & Soup Feed Nancy Hubbard 

December 2-3. 2022 Lighted Boat Parade Richland Yacht Club 

Rear Commodore Allie McGinnis 

Vice Commodore Bruce Carlisle 

Past Commodore Gary Scofield 
 For those new members needing Class C Training to apply for a fuel card from CoEnergy and to be 
legally  authorized to use the Club fuel dock, please contact me for the 30 minute training ses-
sion.  Call or text my cell phone-509-947-5707 or email me at gscofield08@gmail.com .  If you apply 
with CoEnergy for an account, please know that everyone named on the account must have com-
pleted the Class C Training even if they might never fuel your boat using our gas dock. 
 
I will be conducting a Class C Training Class starting at 6:15 pm, just prior to our June 7th General 
Membership Meeting, which starts at 7:00 pm.  Again, please contact me if you are planning to 
attend this training session which will start at our clubhouse.    

mailto:gscofield08@gmail.com
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General  

Membership 
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Margaritaville 

 

12 

Private 

Rental 

13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 

 

21 

Executive 

Board 

Meeting 

22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

       

June at the Clubhouse 
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Richland Yacht Club Officers 
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Office Officer Cell/Home Email 

Commodore Obie Amacker 531-8786 oamacker75@gmail.com 

Vice Commodore 

 
Bruce Carlisle 

554-8987 

375-0906 
dbcarlisle@charter.net 

Rear Commodore Allie McGinnis 302-0545 allie@tricityhomevalue.com 

Treasurer Doug Larsen 438-1904 douglarsengma@gmail.com 

Dock Captain 

(Slip Rentals) 
Bryan Bobbett 531-5658 brbobbett@yahoo.com 

Recording Secretary Rose Gray 947-8473 rosegray755@msn.com 

Corresponding  

Secretary 
Heather DeVries 949-0942 handr2x@gmail.com 

Past Commodore  Gary Scofield 947-5707 gscofield08@gmail.com 

Building Coordinator Brent Shindehite 366-0189 brentshindehite@gmail.com 

Rental Coordinator 

(Clubhouse Rentals) 
Sandy Sanders 948-8832 rental@richlandyachtclub.net 

Peter Brehm 727-7200 petervegas@msn.com 

Board Members at 

Large 
Andy Cockrell 554-2775 kingsalmonboy@gmail.com 

Aaron Hubbard 783-3045 ankhubbard@charter.net 
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